

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS, SACRAMENTO DISTRICT 1325 J STREET SACRAMENTO CA 95814-2922

May 27, 2016

Regulatory Division (SPK-2016-00405)

Eagle County
Attn: Ms. Ellie Caryl
PO Box 1070
Gypsum, Colorado 81637
Ellie.caryl@eaglecounty.us

Dear Ms. Caryl:

This concerns your proposed Eagle Valley Trail - Segment 4 project which would construct a recreational trail along the Eagle River at the Dowd Junction section. The project site is located east of Eagle-Vail, Latitude 39.609173°, Longitude -106.450634°, Eagle County, Colorado.

Based on the information you have provided, we have determined that the proposed work will not result in the discharge of dredged or fill material within waters of the United States. Therefore, a Department of the Army Permit is not required for this work. Measures should be taken to prevent construction materials and/or activities from entering any waters of the United States. Appropriate soil erosion and sediment controls should be implemented onsite to achieve this end.

Our disclaimer of jurisdiction is only for this activity as it pertains to Section 404 of the Federal Clean Water Act and does not refer to, nor affect jurisdiction over any waters present on site. Other Federal, State, and local laws may apply to your activities. Therefore, in addition to contacting other Federal and local agencies, you should also contact state regulatory authorities to determine whether your activities may require other authorizations or permits.

Please refer to identification number SPK-2016-00405 in any correspondence concerning this project. If you have any questions, please contact me at our Grand Junction Regulatory Office, 400 Rood Avenue, Room 224, Grand Junction, Colorado 81501, by email at *Matthew.R.Montgomery@usace.army.mil*, or telephone at 970-243-

1199 Ext. 1017. For more information regarding our program, please visit our website at www.spk.usace.army.mil/Missions/Regulatory.aspx.

Sincerely,

Matthew Montgomery Senior Project Manager, CO West Branch Regulatory Division

Enclosure

cc: (w/o encl)

Mr. Jeremy Allinson, DHM Design, via email: jallinson@dhmdesign.com